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Abstract: With the rapid development of science and technology, digital transformation has become an important trend of enterprise 
development.	This	paper	aims	to	explore	 the	impact	of	digital	 transformation	on	enterprise	 innovation	performance.	Through	literature	
review and empirical analysis, this paper finds that digital transformation has a significant pos itive impact on enterprise innovation 
performance,	and	puts	forward	corresponding	suggestions.
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With	the	rapid	development	of	technology,	digital	transformation	has	become	the	key	to	the	sustainable	development	of	enterprises.	
Digital	transformation	not	only	changes	the	operation	mode	of	enterprises,	but	also	profoundly	aff	ects	the	innovation	activities	of	enterprises.	
However,	how	digital	transformation	aff	ects	the	innovation	performance	of	enterprises,	as	well	as	the	mechanism	of	action,	is	still	a	question	
that	needs	in-depth	research.	This	study	aims	to	explore	the	impact	of	digital	transformation	on	fi	rms’	innovation	performance	and	provide	
practical	suggestions	for	enterprises.

I. The impact of digital transformation on enterprise innovation performance
1.	Digital	transformation	can	improve	the	information	processing	capacity	and	work	effi		ciency	of	enterprises
The	advent	of	 the	digital	era	has	brought	unprecedented	development	opportunities	 for	enterprises.	The	efficient	application	of	

information	technology	enables	enterprises	to	process	and	analyze	large	amounts	of	data,	 thereby	improving	the	effi		ciency	and	accuracy	
of	decision-making.	In	a	highly	competitive	market	environment,	 this	efficient	decision-making	method	helps	enterprises	seize	market	
opportunities	and	achieve	sustainable	development.

On	the	one	hand,	digitalization	provides	a	better	foundation	for	enterprises	to	innovate.	Innovation	often	requires	a	large	amount	of	
information	and	data	support,	and	digitalization	just	meets	this	demand.	By	collecting,	analyzing	and	utilizing	massive	amounts	of	data,	
companies can gain insight into market demand, customer behavior and industry development trends, thus providing useful guidance for 
innovation.	At	the	same	time,	digitalization	can	also	help	companies	achieve	synergy	in	research	and	development,	production,	sales	and	
other	 links,	 improve	overall	operational	efficiency	and	reduce	costs.	On	the	other	hand,	digitization	can	help	improve	the	efficiency	of	
corporate	decision-making.	Under	the	traditional	management	model,	corporate	decision-making	often	relies	on	experience	and	subjective	
judgment,	and	is	easily	infl	uenced	by	the	personal	ability	and	mentality	of	the	management.	However,	in	the	digital	environment,	enterprises	
can use advanced data analysis technology and artificial intelligence algorithm to process and dig all kinds of information quickly and 
deeply,	providing	strong	support	for	corporate	decision-making.	This	not	only	helps	to	improve	the	effi		ciency	of	decision-making,	but	also	
reduces	the	risk	of	decision-making	and	ensures	the	correctness	of	the	strategic	direction	of	enterprises.	However,	digitization	brings	both	
opportunities	and	challenges.	While	enjoying	the	convenience	brought	by	digitization,	enterprises	also	need	to	face	technical	diffi		culties	
such	as	data	security	and	privacy	protection.	Therefore,	in	the	process	of	pursuing	digital	development,	enterprises	should	pay	attention	to	
the balance between technological innovation and ethics, and ensure that under the premise of legal compliance, they can make full use of 
digital	technology	to	create	greater	value	for	enterprises.

2.	Digital	transformation	can	promote	the	innovation	of	enterprises’	products	and	services
Digital technology is playing an increasingly important role in modern enterprises, which provides enterprises with a new way of 

thinking	and	action	guide.	Through	in-depth	mining	and	analysis	of	massive	data,	enterprises	can	more	accurately	capture	the	dynamic	
needs	of	customers,	and	then	quickly	adjust	product	and	service	strategies	to	meet	the	diversifi	ed	needs	of	the	market.	This	capability	plays	a	
crucial	role	in	improving	the	innovation	performance	of	enterprises.

On	the	one	hand,	digital	 technology	helps	enterprises	achieve	a	deep	understanding	of	customer	needs.	In	the	Internet	era,	data	on	
customers’ behaviors and preferences are everywhere, and companies can gain insight into customers’ real needs through the collection and 
analysis	of	these	data,	so	as	to	optimize	products	and	services	in	a	targeted	manner.	Such	targeted	improvements	will	give	enterprises	an	
edge	in	competition	and	increase	their	market	share.	On	the	other	hand,	digital	technology	promotes	rapid	iteration	of	products	and	services.	
In	the	traditional	business	model,	product	development	and	improvement	cycles	are	long,	making	it	diffi		cult	to	respond	quickly	to	market	
changes.	With	the	help	of	digital	technology,	companies	can	collect	feedback	from	customers	in	real	time	to	quickly	adjust	and	optimize	
products	and	services.	This	agile	development	mode	helps	enterprises	improve	their	market	responsiveness	and	make	their	products	more	
competitive.	In	addition,	digital	technology	helps	enterprises	to	realize	effi		cient	allocation	of	resources.	In	a	digital	environment,	enterprises	
can	use	big	data,	cloud	computing	and	other	means	to	optimize	supply	chain,	human	resources	and	other	aspects.	This	will	reduce	operating	
costs	and	improve	operational	effi		ciency,	thus	providing	more	support	for	corporate	innovation.

3.	Digital	transformation	can	promote	the	optimization	and	change	of	enterprise	organizational	structure
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The	rapid	development	of	digital	 technology	has	brought	unprecedented	changes	 to	enterprises.	 In	modern	enterprises,	digital	
technology	not	only	improves	the	effi		ciency	of	internal	communication	and	collaboration,	but	also	helps	to	build	a	more	fl	exible	and	effi		cient	
organizational	structure.	This	kind	of	organizational	structure	has	strong	adaptability	and	can	respond	quickly	to	changes	in	the	external	
environment,	thus	enhancing	the	adaptability	of	enterprises.

On	the	one	hand,	digital	technology	can	promote	internal	communication	and	collaboration.	In	the	past,	 the	internal	communication	
methods of enterprises mainly relied on traditional methods such as meetings and emails, which were less efficient and easy to cause 
information	lag.	However,	with	the	introduction	of	digital	 technology,	enterprises	begin	to	adopt	various	online	collaboration	tools,	such	
as	cloud	documents,	project	management	software,	etc.	These	tools	greatly	improve	the	communication	effi		ciency	among	employees	and	
make	team	collaboration	more	convenient.	On	the	other	hand,	digital	technology	improves	enterprises’	ability	to	cope	with	changes	in	the	
external	environment.	In	the	fi	erce	market	competition,	enterprises	need	to	respond	to	market	changes	quickly	to	adapt	to	changing	market	
demands.	Through	digital	technology,	enterprises	can	obtain	market	information	in	real	time	and	make	accurate	judgments	on	market	trends.	
In	addition,	companies	can	make	use	of	technologies	such	as	big	data	and	artifi	cial	intelligence	for	fi	ne	management,	thereby	enhancing	their	
competitiveness.

II. Explore the path of digital transformation for enterprises
1.	Understand	the	importance	of	digital	transformation	and	actively	promote	the	process	of	digital	transformation
With the continuous development of science and technology, digital transformation has become an inevitable trend in the development 

of	enterprises.	Enterprises	should	 fully	 realize	 the	 importance	of	digital	 transformation	and	actively	promote	 the	process	of	digital	
transformation.	Digital	 transformation	can	not	only	help	 improve	 the	production	efficiency	and	management	 level	of	enterprises,	but	
also	bring	more	business	opportunities	and	competitive	advantages	to	enterprises.	In	the	process	of	implementing	digital	 transformation,	
enterprises	should	focus	on	data-driven	decision-making.	Data	 is	 the	core	of	digital	 transformation,	and	only	 through	 the	collection,	
analysis	and	application	of	data	can	enterprises	better	guide	their	decisions	and	actions.	Therefore,	enterprises	should	establish	a	sound	
data	collection	and	analysis	system	to	provide	a	scientifi	c	basis	for	decision-making.	At	the	same	time,	enterprises	should	also	improve	the	
level	of	automation	and	intelligence	in	the	production	process.	By	introducing	advanced	production	technology	and	equipment	to	achieve	
automation	and	intelligence	in	the	production	process,	production	effi		ciency	and	quality	can	be	improved,	and	production	costs	and	risks	
can	be	reduced.	In	addition,	companies	should	optimize	their	internal	management	processes.	Digital	transformation	involves	not	only	the	
production	process,	but	also	all	aspects	of	the	enterprise.	Enterprises	should	optimize	their	internal	management	processes	through	digital	
means,	improve	management	effi		ciency	and	quality,	and	provide	strong	support	for	their	development.

In	the	process	of	promoting	digital	transformation,	enterprises	should	also	encourage	employees	to	participate	in	digital	transformation.	
Employees are one of the most important resources of a company, and it is only by improving the digital literacy of employees that the 
digital	 transformation	of	a	company	can	be	better	promoted.	Therefore,	enterprises	should	strengthen	digital	 training	and	education	
for	employees	 to	 improve	 their	digital	 literacy	and	skill	 level.	Finally,	enterprises	should	continue	 to	 innovate	and	develop.	Digital	
transformation	 is	an	ongoing	process,	and	only	constant	 innovation	and	development	can	keep	companies	competitive	and	dynamic.	
Therefore, companies should encourage their employees to come up with new ideas and suggestions, and constantly explore new business 
models	and	market	opportunities.	Digital	transformation	is	an	inevitable	trend	in	the	development	of	enterprises.	Enterprises	should	fully	
realize	the	importance	of	digital	transformation	and	actively	promote	the	process	of	digital	transformation.	In	the	implementation	process,	
enterprises should focus on data-driven decision-making, improve the automation and intelligence level of production processes, optimize 
internal	management	processes,	encourage	employees	to	participate	in	digital	transformation	and	continue	to	innovate	and	develop.	Only	in	
this	way	can	enterprises	improve	their	production	effi		ciency	and	management	level,	enhance	their	business	opportunities	and	competitive	
advantages,	and	promote	their	sustainable	development.

2.	The	government	will	strengthen	its	support	and	guidance	for	digital	transformation
Government	support	and	guidance	for	digital	transformation	is	crucial.	By	introducing	relevant	policies,	the	government	can	provide	

policy	support	and	financial	support	 for	digital	 transformation	for	enterprises	 to	accelerate	 the	pace	of	digital	 transformation.	These	
policies	can	include	tax	incentives,	fi	nancial	subsidies,	 loan	support,	etc.,	 to	reduce	the	economic	pressure	of	enterprises	 in	the	process	
of	digital	 transformation.	In	addition,	 the	government	can	 jointly	promote	 technological	research	and	development	and	innovation	for	
digital	 transformation	through	cooperation	with	universities,	scientifi	c	research	institutions	and	others.	At	the	same	time,	the	government	
can also strengthen the publicity and promotion of digital transformation, and raise the awareness and attention of enterprises to digital 
transformation.

All sectors of society should also pay attention to and support the digital transformation of enterprises and provide them with a good 
external	environment.	This	includes	the	media,	industry	associations,	social	organizations	and	other	forces,	which	can	provide	more	help	
and	support	to	enterprises	through	publicity,	training,	exchanges	and	other	means.	Support	and	guidance	from	the	government	as	well	as	
attention	and	support	from	all	sectors	of	society	are	important	guarantees	for	enterprises’	digital	transformation.	Only	the	joint	eff	orts	of	the	
government, enterprises and all sectors of society can promote the smooth progress of digital transformation and realize the development of 
digital	economy.

3.	Enterprises	should	focus	on	the	coordinated	development	of	digital	transformation	and	innovation
With	the	rapid	development	of	science	and	technology,	digital	transformation	has	become	an	inevitable	trend	of	enterprise	development.	
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In this process, enterprises should not only pay attention to digital transformation, but also pay attention to the improvement of innovation 
ability,	so	as	to	achieve	the	coordinated	development	of	digital	transformation	and	innovation.	First,	companies	should	clarify	their	goals	
and	strategies	for	digital	transformation.	Digital	transformation	is	not	only	a	technological	innovation,	but	also	a	change	in	business	model.	
Enterprises	need	to	start	from	all	aspects	of	product	research	and	development,	production,	sales,	etc.,	to	realize	digitalization,	intelligence,	
and	networking,	so	as	 to	 improve	the	operation	efficiency	and	market	competitiveness	of	enterprises.	Secondly,	enterprises	should	pay	
attention	 to	 the	 improvement	of	 innovation	ability.	By	means	of	 technological	 innovation,	product	 innovation	and	model	 innovation,	
enterprises should constantly introduce new products, new services and new models that meet market demand to improve their core 
competitiveness.	Through	industry-university-research	cooperation,	enterprises	can	introduce	advanced	technologies	and	talents	to	improve	
their	own	technical	level	and	innovation	ability.	Finally,	enterprises	should	focus	on	the	synergistic	development	of	digital	transformation	
and	 innovation.	Digital	 transformation	 and	 innovation	 are	mutually	 reinforcing	 and	 interdependent.	Only	by	 combining	digital	
transformation	and	innovation	can	enterprises	achieve	sustainable	development.	Enterprises	should	focus	on	the	coordinated	development	of	
digital	transformation	and	innovation	to	adapt	to	the	changes	in	market	demand	and	the	trend	of	scientifi	c	and	technological	development.	
By clarifying the goals and strategies of digital transformation, enhancing innovation capabilities, and strengthening industry-university-
research cooperation, enterprises can realize the coordinated development of digital transformation and innovation, and improve their core 
competitiveness	and	market	position.

In	conclusion,	digital	 transformation	has	a	signifi	cant	positive	impact	on	the	innovation	performance	of	enterprises.	Enterprises,	 the	
government and all sectors of society should work together to promote the synergistic development of digital transformation and innovation 
and	create	greater	value	for	enterprises.
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